

REPUBLIC OF NAMIBIA

OSHIKOTO REGIONAL COUNCIL





Tel (065) 281916 Fax (065) 240315

Enquiries: Ms J.A.N. Amupolo amupolojan@gmail.com

Ref: 13/3/12/8

Private Bag 2028 Ondangwa September 10, 2019

To:

MR KLAAS DE WET
THE ADMINISTRATOR

CONNECTED TO NAMIBIA FOUNDATION

Dear Mr De Wet

RE: SUPPORTING LETTER FOR LUDWIGSHAFEN PRIMARY SCHOOL

The Directorate of Education, Arts and Culture would like to express our appreciation and gratitude to Connected to Namibia Foundation for the construction of the dining hall/kitchen at Ludwigshafen Primary School in Tsumeb. The Directorate greatly values and appreciates the donation.

Your support encourages the Directorate and our continued commitment to reaching our goals. The office herewith wishes to ensure Connected to Namibia Foundation that the Ministry of Education, Arts and Culture fully supports the initiative by Ludwigshafen PS to solicit for donors to construct the dining hall/kitchen. The Directorate will be responsible for the maintenance and equipping the infrastructures once the physical facilities are completed and handed over to the Ministry of Education, Arts and Culture.

The support that your organization have provided, will help the school to make a difference in provide high quality education to the learners and establish a favorable atmosphere where learners can have the morning porridge and enhance the teaching and learning at the school and subsequently enhance the knowledge of learners, performance of the school and Oshikoto Region. This will also help with the growth and development of the country and the attainment of the Government Development Goals and Vision 2030 by developing a knowledge based nation.

For any enquiries, please do not hesitate to contact our office at the above mentioned contact details.

Mr. De Wet, please accept the assurances of our highest consideration

Director

Thanks very much

Sincerely yours,

1 N SEP 2019

MS ALETTA ALEXANDRINE EISESTE BAG

OSHIKOTO REGION

F EDUCATION A